
Class Closures Due to Further Strike Action
April 27th and May 2nd
The school will be severly impacted 
by the planned strike action this 
week and next week. As previously 
mentioned strike action is planned 
for Thursday April 27th and Tuesday May
2nd. In accordance with GDPR rules we are
unable to identify the classes that will not be
operational on the two days. Please note that
two more classes will be affected by the strike
action, so check your child's class dojo.

THE LISCARD
BULLETIN

WEEK BEGINNING 24TH APRIL 2023 

LISCARD PRIMARY, WITHENS LANE, WALLASEY, CH45 7NQ

You may have noticed that members 
of the Site team and the Senior 
Leadership Team have been maintaining 
a presence on Manor Lane. This action 
was a direct result of parents telling us 
that there was a small minority of 
parents driving up the lane at restricted times. 
These staff have been subject to rude 
and aggressive behaviour from a small 
number of parents and grandparents. I am sure you
would agree that this is not acceptable. The police
have been informed.
Please can we respectfully request that parents find
safe places to park away from Manor Lane.  
We have ordered barriers whcih we will place by the
school entrance on Manor Lane to prevent cars
from driving up the road at the busiest times of the
day (during the restricted times).

Manor Lane

Temporary Swimming Pool

Nut Free School
                         Just a reminder that we are a 
                         nut free school. We have a 
                         number of children and 
                         staff who will become very 
                         ill if they come into contact 
                         with nuts, particularly peanuts, peanut oil 
                         and nut traces. Please make sure that
                         packed lunches and snacks have no nuts. 
                        This obviously includes spreads such as
Nutella (other brands are available) and peanut butter.

The week beginning May 1st
we are expecting the installation 
of the temporary swimming pool. 
It will be located in the  car park 
near the gym. The pool will be housed in a
marquee which will be locked when the pool
is not in use.
Mr Maldon is currently putting a timetable
together. so we can maximise the use. We
will be using the gym as the changing room
and have ordered individual changing tents
and zipped bags to store the children's
clothes. It will help enormously if you label
each item of your child's clothing, as well as
the swimming costume and towel.
Parents/carers will receive a dojo message on
the class story letting you know the days
allocated for swimming.



Celebrating Great Work Opportunities Just Before
Spring Break

The children were learning about  the amazing
artist Yayoi Kusama. They learnt that she loved
dots and nature. Foundation 1 are also studying
Yayoi and have produced fabulous pieces of art
work that are displayed in the F1 corridor.

Foundation 2 Year 1

In RE the children were learning about the
teme of creation. Richard Dodd made the
lesson so interesting and involved all the
children.

Year  2

The children have been working so hard as
mathematicians. They have been looking at
fractions, which is quite a tricky
mathematical concept. The chidlren were
totally focused and had a lot of fun.

Year 5

As geographers children in Year 5 have been
learning about rivers. Using the IPads the
children identified some of the largest rivers
in the world.

Year 4
The children
have been
getting to grips
with
Shakespeare.
They have been
studying the
playscript of  'A
Midsummer
Night's Dream.'





The latest guide from the National Online Safety below
provides parents/carers with Ofcom's findings about
parents'/ children's attitudest to the use of media.




Well done to the following children
who have consistently followed the
school rules of being kind, working
hard and never giving up.

Let’s see which classes have the 
 highest attendance this week!






Attendance
Well done to Miss Cogan's class  who were 
winners of the attendance trophy for Key Stage 1
for the fourth week running. Congratulations to Miss
Scroggie's and Miss Jenkin's classes who were joint
winners of the attendance trophy for Key Stage 2.  
Mrs Cahill's class had the highest attendance across
Foundation 2 for the second week running.
The overall attendance this week is 95.58%.
There were eighteen classes that had attendance above
the national average. Seventeen classes improved their
attendance from last week. 

Mrs. Sue Talbot
Headteacher
B.Ed(Hons) M.Ed NPQH LPQSH

School Lunches

National Online Safety

Monday 1st  May          Bank Holiday
Thursday 4th May        School closed - Local Elections
Monday 8th May           King's Coronation
Tuesday 9th May         On site swimming lessons begin
Tuesday 9th May – Friday 12th May – KS2 SATs
Friday 26th May            School closes for half term
Monday 5th June          School re-opens
Thursday 20th July       School closes for summer

Diary Dates




